
 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of Sea 

Cliff, N. Y., shall hold a meeting on Monday, April 11, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. in the Community Center, 

300 Sea Cliff Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York, for the purpose of holding a public hearing on the 

2022-2023 Tentative Budget. 

 

FURTHER NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, THAT a copy of the 2022-2023 Tentative 

Budget will be available at the Office of the Village Clerk, Village Hall, Sea Cliff Ave., Sea Cliff, 

N.Y., on Friday, April 1, 2022 where it may be inspected by any person during the regular office 

hours (Monday – Friday 9:00a.m. to 4:30p.m.) 

 

TENTATIVE BUDGET 

 

 Appropriations   $      6,655,704 

 Less Estimated Revenue             $            648,250 

 Pilot – LIPA    $      27,024 

 Amount to be raised by tax    $          5,980,430 

 Assessed Value-Homestead             $   1,435,008,860 

 Proposed tax rate per 1,000                $               3.3272 

 Assessed Value Non-Homestead $      111,080,512 

 Proposed tax rate per 1,000             $             10.8562 

 Maximum compensation for the following officers is as follows: 

 Mayor            $               12,000 

 Each Trustee (4)                                  $                4,500 

 Village Justice                    $               11,097 

 

 

 

Dated:  March 28, 2022   BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

      Elena Villafane, Mayor 

      Marianne Lennon, Village Clerk    

 

 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of Sea 

Cliff will hold a public hearing with respect to the following proposed local law: 

 

Bill VSC 2203.  A local law authorizing a property tax levy in excess of the limit established in 



General Municipal Law §3-c 

This proposed local law would authorize the Board of Trustees to override the State tax cap, should 

it prove necessary to do so prior to adopting the Village budget.  This law does not override the 

tax cap at this time. 

The Board of Trustees has determined that the adoption of this proposed legislation is not an 

“Action” subject to the State Environmental Quality Review Act. 

 

Time and Place of Hearing: Village Hall, Village of Sea Cliff 

     300 Sea Cliff Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York 11579 

Date of Hearing:   April 11, 2022 

Time of Hearing:   6:00 pm 

 

The proposed local law is available for public inspection at the Village Clerk’s office at 300 Sea 

Cliff Avenue, Sea Cliff, New York, between 9:00 am and 4:30 pm, Monday through Friday, except 

legal holidays.  All interested persons will have an opportunity to be heard at the public hearing. 

The Village complies with the Americans With Disabilities Act.  Disabled persons with special 

needs should contact the Village Clerk’s office at 516-671-0080 at least three business days prior 

to the hearing, so that reasonable efforts may be made to accommodate such needs. 

Dated: March 28, 2022 

    BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  

OF THE VILLAGE OF SEA CLIFF 

 


